Nicodemus Historical News Review

The Master Has Already Written the Script

Vol 1 No. 1

A Nicodemus Historical Society Publication

JUNE 1989

"WE'VE ONLY JUST BEGUN"

This is the first time that Nicodemus has had it's own newsletternewspaper since the <u>Nicodemus Cyclone</u> published it's last volume in the early 1900's.

We are currently establishing the Nicodemus Historical Society and are with hopes that we will be incorporated as a non-profit organization within the month. Twilla (Moore)Wilson, Gil Alexander, Vickie (Sayers) Jones, Phil Switzer and Angela Bates met individually in 1986 to establish this society, however, it was put on the back burner until now. Our work was not in vain. With the establishment of the Society we will be using the Newsletter as a communication vehicle for our members and interested parties.

Our motto for this paper will be "The Master Has Already Written The Script". This motto is based on a belief among Nicodemus descendants that God has a special plan for Nicodemus. It is our committment to this belief that we are doing our part in acting out what is required of us to usher Nicodemus into a new era.

As Nicodemus gives birth to a new era, I believe it will be the spiritual focal point for blacks, as well as for all who are seeking spiritual strength and revitalization of family ties.

This era has just begun, but the foundation was laid by many who may not know of their part. We can especially thank Buddy and Lois Alexander, Veryl Switzer and a host of others before them who have contributed greatly by working with the Government to re-establish Nicodemus and help put it on the map, as well as paving the way for us to follow.

We are all especially grateful for the return of and commitment to the spiritual redevelopment and economic revitalization of Nicodemus - Welcome Reverend Chester Williams, you are